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25TH ANNIVERSARY MARKED BY CAMPUS 

 

CANADIAN OFFICERS TRAINING CORPS  

A grand military ball will be a feature of the 25th anniversary celebrations of

the Canadian Officers Training Corps at the Victoria Armories, Kitchener, and on the

campus of Waterloo Lutheran University Feb. 26.

Other events will be an Old Comrades luncheon, campus tours for those who have

missed recent university homecomings, and a memorial service.

The unit, still affiliated with the University of Western Ontario detachment, was

organized in the fall of 1940 with 40 members. The unit trained many men during the

war and many became prominent regular army or militia officers.

Since the end of the Second World War, more than 100 Waterloo students have gained

the Queen's commission while obtaining their degrees from Waterloo Lutheran University.

For the past 12 years the detachment has been headed by Major James M. Clark, CD,

professor of English and head of the university's summer school and extension

department.

Present enrolment of the unit is about 25, including some Regular Officers

Training Plan cadets.

Chairman of the planning committee is Lt.-Col. F. Harry Snyder. Four honorary

co-chairmen are Capt. Gordon Brock, Capt. J. D. Jefferis, Lt.-Col. A. E. Raymond, and

Major Clark.
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